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July 16, 2018 

GBOS Regular Meeting

Minutes Final
7:00 p.m. Girdwood Community Room

Call to Order 7:06 p.m.  Robert Snitzer, Co-Chair
Attending are Robert Snitzer, Eryn Boone, Mike Edgington, Christina Hendrickson
Jerry Fox is excused.
Agenda Revisions and Approval
July 16, 2018 Agenda Approved



ME/CH

4-0
June 18, 2018 Meeting Minutes Approved


CH/EB

4-0
June 18, 2018 GBOS/GFR Joint Meeting Minutes approved
ME/CH

4-0
Announcements:  
· GBOS will begin their 2019 budget cycle.  Meetings are tentatively scheduled as follows:
TUE 
JUL 24 
7PM 
Budget Meeting #1 

Girdwood Community Room
MON 
JUL 30
3PM
Budget Meeting #2

Anchorage City Hall
WED 
AUG 15
12PM
Budget Meeting #3

Girdwood Community Room
MON 
AUG 27
7PM
Non Profit Grant Presentations
Girdwood Community Room
· The MOA/GBOS Quarterly meeting is scheduled for 4PM MON July 30, 2018 at Anchorage City Hall.
Introductions, Presentations and Reports:
1. Appreciation to Interim Chief Mark Hager, WPD 
Robert Snitzer read the Resolution of gratitude in to the record. 


Motion
GBOS moves to approve resolution.

Motion by by Eryn Boone, 2nd by Mike Edgington
Motion approved 4-0

2. Discussion of Bear issue in Girdwood.

Guests:

Dave Battle, Biologist with AK Dept of Fish and Game 

Kurt Froening, Asst. General Manager with Alaska Waste 
Trash is the primary attractor of bears in to the community.

Fish and Game information:

In Girdwood we are surrounded by bear habitat, securing trash is key to minimizing bear/human interaction

Fish and Game policy is the euthanize brown bears that become trash bears, black bears are less likely to become protective of this food source and are given more leniency.  Fish and Game has tried to trap the brown bear.  Trap was removed during Forest Fair and now the bear has not been in consistent location for trap placement.

GBOS Meeting Agendas and minutes are available on line: http://www.muni.org/gbos
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Take photo of bear in trash with view of home and description of location and report it to ADF&G/Whittier PD.

This can result in a fine of $310 for the first incident.

If you see pile of trash in front of a house with no bear, you can report this also to ADF&G/Whittier PD.  Take a photo and give house number/location.  This may result in a warning letter from ADF&G.

Report bear incidents on on-line report form: https://www.adfg.alaska.gov/index.cfm?adfg=reportwildlifeencounter.main
State law allows property owners to kill bears in defense of life and property.  If a bear is shot, the person who has shot it needs to skin it and provide skin and skull to Fish and Game office at 333 Raspberry Road.  
ADF&G has a list of bear salvagers, and would like to add Girdwood salvagers to their list.  Contact Fish and Game o discuss:  www.alaskabears.alaska.gov
Alaska Waste Information:
Alaska Waste works with their customers and ADF&G to provide service in bear country.

Demand for Bear resistant containers increased with incidents last spring, demand was much higher than they had capacity for.  Containers do break and are expensive.  They are manufactured seasonally, out of state.  Shipment of a new style of can has just arrived, they have met the demand for this summer.  Locking mechanism is internal and cans are not as heavy/better weighted overall, so the cans should work better year-round, and may help eliminate seasonal transfer.

Putting trash out the morning of service (TUE 7AM) is better than putting out the night before.  Store cans inside garage or shed is best when not curbside for pick-up.  Bear resistant cans are not bear-proof.

Bear resistant cans are available at Lowe’s or Home Depot for customers who want to store trash in them and take to the dump.

Girdwood Transfer Station:

Not available to attend this meeting.  Mike Edgington states that transfer station has indicated that the facility runs at at 40% deficit in Girdwood, so more days/open hours are unlikely.

Public discusses change in dump hours and days open to meet needs of commuters.  

Group asks if there are ways to make dump more accessible:

24/7 open with credit card fee payment
Hire somebody local to minimize lunch closure and have longer open hours (no commute time)

Legal/Muni items:

Municipal ordinances are somewhat conflicting and could be clarified with Jack Frost

City ordinance allows trash out the night prior to collection at midnight
Is it possible to mandate bear resistant trash cans?

Is it possible/advisable to eliminate curbside pick-up? This would be more of a Cooper Landing model.
Is it possible to fine landlords/rental owners for not providing bear resistant cans at rental properties.

Find out more about Mayor’s Bear Committee

Local Outreach items:

Alayna Dupont offers to participate in a bear committee in Girdwood.  She created flyer for this meeting.

This will be discussed at the PSAC meeting on August 6 and recommendations will be forwarded from that committee to GBOS.  This will also be discussed at the MOA/GBOS meeting on MON July 30 at 4PM in Anchorage City Hall.

3. Sub-Committee Reports:

a. Trails Committee – Carolyn Brodin/Kate Sandberg
There was no regular Trails meeting in July.  Next meeting is in August.

Multi-Use Trail Sub-committee – Eryn Boone

Group has met and continued to work on trail alignment and construction style.  Group has discussed Open Meetings Act.  Julie Raymond-Yakoubian states that she is concerned about lack of public comment accepted at the meetings and violations of the Open Meetings Act at these sub-committee meetings.  She offers to discuss with GBOS.

b. Girdwood Area Plan Update – Diana Livingston
Meeting on June 27 discussed creating rules and procedures, they have a draft to review at the next meeting.

Discussed proposals received for contractor assistance, and since that time, the contract has been awarded to Huddle, following interviews with remaining candidates and vote at a Special Meeting.  Contract will be signed after funds have been received from the MOA.  Worked through more of the original document to determine what projects are on-going, and have been receiving good input from community.  
Next meeting is WED July 25 at 6PM in the Girdwood Community Room.

c. Land Use Committee – Brian Burnett

No LUC meeting in July.

4. Legislative Report –J. Johnston, C. Giessel, J. Weddleton, S. LaFrance
Cathy Giessel states that as her district encompasses much of the urban area buffered by parkland, the bear issue is one that her constituents discuss frequently.  She mentioned that the mayor has a Bear Committee, and Girdwood might try to learn more about that group.  In the past there were ideas of leveraging funding from hunting groups with Pittman Rodgers grant funding to help with community outreach, etc.

House Resources Committee has been working on LNG development with Dept of Revenue and Dept of Natural Resources to determine feasibility of LNG development and how it could be funded.  Estimate currently is project cost of $45B.  China interested in funding 75% and would receive 75% of gas.  Seeking other source for 25%.  State would need $3B.  Possible funding sources of the $3B are State Appropriation, Bonding, or Permanent fund and other State managed funds.

FY17 Statewide Audit has been completed and some deficiencies have been noted.
Attended Anchorage Opioid Task Force meeting – AK Regional Hospital and others are working on partnership to provide beds for treatment, including a maternity unit to serve population dealing with addiction.

Recently contributed opinion piece to the Anchorage Daily News regarding legalized sale of marijuana.  $1M in taxes accrued from sales is used to fight problems largely attributable to marijuana use, education programs for kids regarding marijuana use, and the general fund.

Julie Raymond-Yakoubian inquires if resource committee is discussing the low salmon returns.  Yes, but not during break.  ADF&G is the manager of this resource.
Adam Lees with LaFrance’s office states that Ira Perman is temporarily replacing Assemblyman Steele.  Election for the seat will be held in the fall.
Concept of eliminating plastic grocery bags thru municipal ordinance is well received.  Suzanne continues to gather input.
Suzanne is working on the Health Policy Sub Committee with Fred Dyson.
Information is being gathered on a possible flame retardant ban.  This has been encouraged in other communities, with support from fire fighters as the retardants are source of cancer in fire fighters.

Stream Setbacks should be coming out of out of department review and may be introduced at Assembly this week.  

SAP is stabilizing and should be needing maintenance only shortly.


5. Gerrish Library Report – Claire Agni
Library was open for 172 hours in June with 2832 visitors.

2 more weeks of summer discovery programs, including special events.

This WED is Kids Zumba, next WED is Kids Dance Party.

FRI Wii Gaming
Look for Goldfish taste test in August.

Storytime and Baby Storytime will continue thru July and have break in August.  They’ll be back in September. 

6. Girdwood Manager Report - Kyle Kelley 

Parks and Rec:  Invasive weeding program underway.  Turf contract also on-going.

Alyeska Landscaping has been working on our ornamental trees in Town Square Park and the library/community room.

6 new picnic tables have replaced old ones in Lions Club Park.  4 new grills have been installed there also.

1 new grill installed at Nissman Pavilion.

Tennis Courts have been power washed

Skate park on break until August.  Likely Blue and Gold Event will be held August 12.

Playground Assessment in Mid-August. Parks and Rec has replaced blue swings.

Lost and found is located in the Library, where items can be stored out of the weather.

Trails Committee did not meet in July, next meeting is August 7.  Although no meetings in June and July, trail work has occurred, and section of trail from the Railroad to California Creek Bridge has been completed ahead of schedule and under budget.  Two more sections to complete.  Working with engineers on new bridge to span California Creek and funding for construction.

GBOS Grants: Most of 2018 funds have been distributed. 2019 grant applications have been received.

Other grants:  filed closeout paperwork with Anchorage Park Foundation and part of RTP grant.

Forest Fair was busy and went well.  Park cleanup complete.  Working on solution to parade impacting the highway traffic flow on SAT am.  Considering alternate route.

Cemetery:  RFP is on the street. Pre—meeting held last week was well attended.  Review committee has been selected.

Roads:  Summer projects on-going.  

Large Projects:
Fire Station received Certificate of Occupancy.  Phone system ordered and will be installed in September.

Flashing Crosswalk Light: Bid is on the street, construction likely start in August.  Functional light by winter.

Little Bears/Glacier City Hall reconstruction:  Little Bears is getting as-built survey.  Karen Zaccaro is working on the Pre-Development Services Plan.  Project should gain speed again late July and August.
Industrial Park:  largest project currently. Sewer pipe has been installed.  Now building the road base and expect to pave in August.

Budget:
Numbers not up to date based on SAP delays.  $310,000 in Undesignated fund doesn’t include surplus from 2017.

June Roads were $58,000, for a total of $257,000 YTD and 36% of budget.  Davis Bacon wages go in to effect this month, so costs will increase.
Parks is at $83,000 YTD, 25% of the budget, however there on-going projects with bills outstanding.


Fire Department Contingency funds are still locked in construction budget as there are remaining bills to pay, including parking lot paving, landscaping costs.  Once these are adjusted out, we’ll know the final amount that will be released.

7. Supervisor Reports

A) Public Safety – Robert Snitzer
As previously discussed, Bears have been a topic at PSAC and will be again at the meeting on August 6.

PSAC discussed Operating procedures, this is a topic later in the agenda.

Upcoming are review of possible contractors for Police services.

Group discussed traffic control on Timberline and directional signage on Alyeska Highway at the Arlberg intersection.

Concern:  cars driving on the bike path.  Kyle will research templates to paint on the bike path.

 
Police Report – Interim Chief Greg Russell
Thank you for recognizing Mark Hager for his work as interim Chief.

New officer hired and part time officer is moving to Full-time.  Still recruiting and interviewing for another officer with WPD.

Busy Forest Fair Weekend with 174 man hours in Girdwood.  Good collaboration among volunteers and paid security staff.

WPD will report bear encounters that they are called to with ADF&G.


PSAC Report – PSAC representative. No additional report.
B) Roads and Utilities – Eryn Boone
No additional report.
C) Parks and Recreation/Cemetery – Christina Hendrickson
No additional report.  Cemetery committee meets tomorrow at 1PM.

D) Fire Department  – Jerry Fox – No report
Update of GVFD – Chief Michelle Weston/GFRI BOD President
Michelle reports that mobile command over Forest Fair was a success.  Handled 32 calls over Forest Fair – very busy during peak times, including highway accident and fatality in Portage valley.

AFD/APD and GFR collaborated well together.  

2 new paramedics on staff, continue to recruit for Girdwood-based volunteers to join the department.

Getting ready for AlaskaMan Triathalon this SAT.  Be aware of bicycles on Seward Highway, runners on Alyeska Highway, and closure of Alyeska Highway/Garmisch on SAT.
Completed rope rescue class last weekend.

Water rescue class upcoming.

Operational changes at the department are upcoming, moving offices and equipment for more efficiency.

Seeking second-hand command rig for Michelle to respond to incidents from home.
Bike Helmet citation program has started with support for good news citations from local businesses.

E) Land Use – Mike Edgington – No additional report
Public Comment:
Diana Livingston introduces Justina Phillips, Girdwood 2020 Executive Director.
OLD BUSINESS:
8. Agenda Item LUC 1712-06:  Title 21 Chapter 9 Review Committee recommended changes to MOA Parking Requirements for Girdwood.
Group has re-formed and will meet on TUE July 17 at 7PM in the Girdwood Community Room.  More to report in August.

9. Discuss PSAC Operating principles
PSAC discussed the current operating principles and appointment/voting of members.
Board are appointed currently by GBOS.

PSAC opinion is to review again in approx. 2 years, after next contract is set
Public at this meeting made no comments.

10.  Set agenda for MOA & GBOS Quarterly meeting scheduled for 4PM July 30 at Anchorage City Hall.
Discussion of APD proposal for policing contract

Bonding and other options for funding large projects, such as roads, cemetery, little bears, industrial park

Discuss Bear Issue: ordinances, code enforcement, Mayor’s Bear Committee and Solid Waste Services operations.

NEW BUSINESS:  
none
Action Item Updates as assigned:
None

Request for Executive Session:
None
Other:
None

Adjourn 9:45PM
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